
WHAT’S HAPPENING AT WWCDTC 
 
8/25  Utility Run Thru Class—10 a.m. 
8/28  Mary Reich Memorial Get Together 
8/27  4th Friday Run Thrus 
8/29  Rental—BGRC Mtg 3 p.m. 
8/31  Class Sign up Due to Cathy Bender (see flyer) 
9/4 & 5 UKC Agility Trials (Bark River Dog Club) 
9/7  Classes Start for Fall Session 
9/11  Rental—Flyball noon 
9/12  Rental—Alaskan Malamute Club Mtg—noon 
9/18 & 19 Rental—Badger Golden Retriever Specialty 
10/2  WWCDTC Annual Picnic (See Flyer) 
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Karen Slack (1/22) 
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Thanks to everyone who volunteers to be a caller or steward at the matches.  The 
hard work is appreciated by all those who show up to run their dogs.   

WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 

 

THE RECALL 
AUGUST, 2021 

 

WANTED / WANTED 

 
Chris Geter needs a Beginning Novice and Novice caller for Run Thrus on Au-

gust 27th, plus she needs stewards for Open, Beginner Novice/Novice.  See the 

new times that run thrus are being done on the flyer in this newsletter.  Contact 

Chris at 262-370-2059 or gettmystic@yahoo,com and volunteer 



DOG ATTACK IN DELAFIELD  

On Monday, August 3rd, around 7:30 p.m. a Delafield resident, Kris and her son 
were walking their 15 pound dog Molly, on Veterans Trail in Delafi3eld near the St. 
John’s Northwestern Academy golf course.  Another woman walking two medium 
sized lab mixes(one black, the other yellow) failed to control her two dogs, who at-
tacked Kris’ little pooch.  The attack was savage, lasting 3—4 minutes.  Kris and her 
son were bitten, and their dog badly injured.  The incompetent owner of the lab 
mixes refused to give her contact information. She is described as a white female 
with brown hair, wearing black shorts and a blue shirt.  The Delafield Police are 
looking for this woman.  If you have any info or know who she might be, please con-
tact them.  Molly is still in recovery from this attck.   
 

PICNIC  

Every year in September/October WWCDTC has their annual picnic.  

Last year we had also a mortgage burning program.  That was great.  This 

year, it would be nice to maybe have some dog and/or human games that 

members could play for some entertainment.  So, if you have anything 

that you would like to share and run to have some fun, please contact one 

of the board members to sign up.  We need members to get involved in 

this. 

Also, we are asking for a $5 charge to make sure members come and help 

defray some of the cost.  But also, we would like the members to bring 

their favorite appetizer or dessert.  We have some good cooks in this 

crowd and it’s fun to share your favorite recipe for something. 

So plan on being there and enjoying the company of your “dog friends” 

and family.  It shouldn’t be too hot anymore so dogs could hang out in 

your car or bring a crate and crate them in the building.   



ANNUAL RAFFLE FOR JEFFERSON COUNTY K9 UNIT 
 

Again this year we are gathering items to put together baskets, etc. for the Annual Jefferson 
County K9 Unit Raffle.  Claudia Sonnenberg is in charge of it and has the information board 
out at club.  However, if you aren’t in a class this fall, there is always an opportunity to do-
nate something to perhaps be put in one of the baskets.  Check the board and see what is 
being done.   The K9 Unit certainly appreciates all our donations every year to the program. 
 
Also if you have the opportunity to get gift certificates or other donated raffle items, please 
do as they would make the event even more special.     
 
Contact can be made with Claudia at bctroly@tds.net or 920-699-2146.   

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Time is flying for 2021.  Hard to believe it is almost September 1st already.  Our fall  is usually 
pretty busy and this year is njo exception. 
 
Claudia Sonnenberg is again chairing the raffle for the November Trials.  She has the information 
up at club already as to what the classes are doing for themes.  So if you are in one of those 
classes, bring something that is needed to complete the basket for the particular class.  It is always 
a fun time and a great donation to our Jefferson County K9  Unit. 
 
Fall classes will start in September.  Sandie Perkins has all the instructors lined up.  Don’t forget to 
tell your instructor if you are not going to be absent on a particular day.  Instructors plan their 
classes and assume everyone will be there. 
 
On Saturday, August 28th, a Memorial get together is being planned by Sarah Shanahan on behalf 
of Mary Reich a long time member who passed away earlier this summer.  Mary was very involved 
with her Irish Water Spaniels doing all phases of training like tracking, hunt tests, obedience, rally.  
Unfortunately she was taken too soon.  It is planned for 1—4 p.m. so consider stopping in at Club.   
 
I understand there is a group getting together now to practice utility training with distractions, etc.  
This is great as we try to have our dogs work under all kinds of conditions.  If you want to join it 
contact Sandie Perkins.  
 
Thank  you goes out to Kelly Rehwoldt for pulling weeds around the building stones, etc.  It looks 
so good.  Also for chipping in and helping with vacuuming the building at times.  All the extra work 
is greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you also to the team of members who sold off agility equipment that we don’t use anymore 
and to make room in the back.  It was a great job well done.  Report of the procees will be at the 
next membership meeting. 
 
Have a good rest of summer—hopefully cooler (lol)  
 

Joan 
 
 



CLUB BITS AND PIECES 

 
4th FRIDAY RUN THRUS On August 27th 

 
Starting with the August 27th Run Thrus there are changes in the timing of the classes so that they end at a 

reasonable hour.  A copy of the new form and times is in this newsletter and they are out at club.  We will be 

going back to three rings.  WWCDTC is popular when it comes to these run thrus due to the fact that we 

have a lot of trials there so people want to get their dogs in the building.  We will try this out and see how it 

goes.  (Last time they were there until 9:30 p.m. so hopefully that won’t be the case now.) 

 

Chris Getter is in new of several people to round out the callers and stewards for the run thrus.  Because we 

don’t have classes, no one has signed up on the board, but here is your opportunity to volunteer to be a caller 

for one of the classes—Beginner Novice, Novice, or Open.  Also stewards are needed for each of them.  So 

please contact Chris this week to volunteer for next Friday night.  

 

CONTACT CHRIS GETTER AT gettmystic@yahoo.com—262-370-2059 

 

UKC AGILITY TRIALS—September 4 & 5, 2021 

 

Donna Schmitt and Barb Duren are getting ready for the  UKC Agility Trials on September 4 & 5.  

Some new things are going to be done because of changes that  UKC made.  If you have any ques-

tions contact Donna at trickkees@gmail.com.  Premiums are on the website and on the board at 

club.  Help will be needed too for this—so if you can volunteer please do so.   UKC has some new 

things to try. 

 

FALL CLASS SESSION & SIGN UP 
 
 Yes, Fall Class Sign Up is here.  Forms 
(pink color) are on the table at Club, but they are 
here in the newsletter and were sent in a sepa-
rate e-mail earlier. 
 
 Please fill them out—one dog per sheet—
and send them to Cathy Bender.  Her e-mail and 
address are on the form.  No phone calls. 
 
 Instructors are all set thanks to Sandie 
Perkins.  Seeing there are limits on classes, get 
your in asap.  Deadline is August 31 so that 
Cathy can put together the class rosters. 
 

SO YOUR GETTING A NEW MEMBER TO 
YOUR FAMILY 
 
Members are always welcome in the puppy and 
manners classes at club when they get a new 
member to their family.  However, you have to 
inform the Monday night crew that you want to 
attend the class—either puppy or manners.  
This has to be done at least one session before 
you plan on attending as these classes fill fast.   
 
We need to know that you want to come in a 
class as they are limited in size so that every-
one gets the maximum amount of training.   
 
So, please contact Mark or Koenraad on Mon-
day nights and find out class availability . 



WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEET-
ING –  
JULY 29, 2021 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 p.m. by Joan Kaml, the President. 
Joan thanked Jaci Bowman for arranging the program on antler shed search. 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Approved as printed 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – mentioned received information that AKC now offers Virtual Scentwork titles 
TREASURER’S REPORT –  Report was approved as read. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Will be tweeking the Meeting calendar, we won’t be cancelling classes the week of the 
meetings 
TRAINING COMMITTEE -  

Classes for Fall – sign up is coming up.  Have all of the instructors.  Classes start after Labor Day 
Monday Night -  Upcoming session is full.  Reminder that if members don’t need to pay for classes.  

Need to let Mark know ahead of time if want to sign up, because classes fill quickly.  Will also do 
CGCtesting – just let Mark know if interested. 

Agility – Going good, classes are full.  HAWS kids camp comes 5x during the summer to run mem-
ber dogs. 

Scent Work – Tues am and Thurs. pm  Classes are going strong 
Trick Class – Not sure if Donna is having yet. 

COMMTTEE REPORTS – 
Meetings/Programs –   
Picnic – Oct. 2, looking for a chairperson to head up the organizing 

Health Clinic for March 2022 – Need a chairperson, get a hold of the vet and services provided 
We need a chairperson to coordinate things.  Will have plenty of help.  

Membership – Linda Warn 
1

st
 Reading –  Karen Booth, Renee Rosolek, Sandra Mason   2

nd
 Reading –  Judy Blackburn, 

Dottie Renier, Madison Kunter 
Trials – AKC  Trials 

 VST Test – October.  This year you can go and watch 
 Obedience/Rally Trials – November, the Raffle is back 
 Scentwork Trial – November, have the judges 
 UKC  Trials 
 Agility Trial – September 

  Obedience/Rally Trial – October 16 & 17, will be 2 Obedience and 6 Rally trials.  Working 
on premium. 

There will be 3 weeks of UKC Rally exercises in classes ahead of the trial 
Run Thrus -  Friday 5/28 Have the help needed 
Building /Grounds/Housekeeping – Sealing fence posts-will paint post ends next year sap needs 

to come out of ends firsts 
Website – No report 
Newsletter – No report 
OLD BUSINESS – Agility equipment – everything has been sold and is gone, except some wings. 

Made approx. $5100  thus far.  A couple of members mentioned that they had sent emails 
about    equipment interest and they never had heard back. 

NEW BUSINESS – None 
NEXT MEETING DATE – Oct 2, Club picnic. Still need chairperson 
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Debbie O’Brien, Secretary 



WWCDTC 
Annual Picnic  &  

Membership Meeting 
Saturday, October 2, 2021 

 
Members, family and their friends are invited to a picnic supper at the Club. 

 
The  club will provide the following meal 

Brats, Pulled pork, Fruit Salad, Potato Salad, Cole Slaw,  
Buns, Butter and Beverages 

 
Members to bring an appetizer or dessert. 

 

Cost:  $5.00 per person (kids under 7 free)  
  No pay at the door reservations. 

. 

 
Time:  

 4:30—5:30 p.m. social hour (Beverages & Snacks) 
5:30 p.m. Dinner 

.  
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
DEADLINE FOR RESERVATIONS 

         SEPTEMBER 25,2021 (no exceptions) 
 

Put in box at Club or send to: 
WWCDTC Picnic, P. O. Box 223, Ixonia, WI 53036 

 
Enjoy a good time with your friends  at the Club. 

 
Names of attendees __________________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 
No. attending @ $5 each _______    Total $_______  
 
Checks payable to WWCDTC— and mailed or put in box at Club   



 

 

Club members/students have spoken,and they were very pleased with the summer session classes.  

Thanks to all who fillede out the evaluation forms. Your input provides the Board with valuable feed-

back about our obedience program 

Students appreciate a well structured, well-planned class experience.  They like variety and innovation in 

teaching the skills and exercises, along with helpful, precise, practical training tips.  Students want in-

structors who are well prepared and organized. Not just teaching by the seat of their pants.  They enjoy 

our smaller class sizes with individual attention given when possible, and instructors who respect their 

students andhave patience when they struggle. They like instructors who are upbeat along with fellow 

students who are fun to be with in class.  The presence of an assistant is appreciated, as are the handouts 

some instructors provide to help those students who actually practice at home  Our classes provide an 

excellent training enviromnment as an alternative to home training. 

What would students like tosee added to or changed in our program?  How about training outside at 

times—on both pavement (parking lot) or on grass?  The square fenced grass area is available to our up-

coming fall instructors.  (High heat, dew ponts, rain, asthma and allergy concerns make it difficult to po-

lan outdoor lessons.)  Students would appreciate more help with competition like conditions in exercises.  

They really dislike down time during class—no standing around due to a lack of a clear lesson plan by 

the instructor.  They like classes that keep moving.  Some want 60 minute classes instead of 45 minutes.  

(We do have to allow set up time between classes.) 

Your board tries to listen to the views of oth instructors and students in order to continuously improve 

our obedience program.  Filling out the class evaluation forms is one way students can express their 

views.  Instructors can attend the instructors’ meetings and bring up suggestions, questions or provlems 

they are experiencing.  Both instructors and students can bring their concerns to any board member at 

any time.  The WWCDTC board acts as the “Director of Training” and as such we want  your feedback.   

Thanks to you all, and happy training!   

Sandie Perkins, Obedience Coordinator 

CLASS EVALUATION HIGHLIGHTS 

Summer Obedience Session 2021 



YEAR 2021—TIME CHANGES 
WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB 

W1314 Cedar Drive, Ixonia, WI 

4TH FRIDAY RUN THRUS 
6:00 p.m. Beginner Novice— Novice TO FOLLOW (about 7p.m.) 

6:30 p.m. Open & Utility  
(Unless ring becomes available)  

 

$5.00 per dog – 1st entry, $4 per dog additional entry of same dog 

Gate entries taken from 5:30 – 7:30 p.m.   Run thrus start at 6:00 p.m.  

DATES FOR 2021 

Dogs must be on leash at all times except when being exhibited.  Please clean up after your dog and put litter in 

appropriate containers.  Reasonable corrections are allowed.  Limited to 2 run thrus per dog. 

 
Please Note:  Pre entries are listed as they are received.  (Mail is not picked up every day, however, every effort is made to 

get the mail prior to the run thru.)  Entrants are taken in the order in which they are entered.  If not present you will follow in 

line as you check in ring side. 

 

Directions:  WWCDTC is located in the industrial park in Ixonia.  Exit 275 from I-94 North approximately 4 1/2 miles to Cty P 

(Elmwood Avenue).  West on Elmwood about 1/2 mile to Cedar Drive.  East on Cedar Drive to building. 

 

PRE ENTRIES TAKEN.  MAIL TO WWCDTC – 4TH FRIDAY, W1314 Cedar Drive, IXONIA, WI 53036. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………………………………………………… 

Name _______________________________________________Date _______________ 

Email address_____________________________PHONE__________________________ 

Dog’s Call name ___________________________________Breed ___________________ 

I assume all financial liability for acts of my dog(s), myself, my guests or invitees, and hold harmless WWCDTC,  

its officers and members from any liability and agree to indemnify WWCDTC from any claims arising there from. 

 

     Signature _______________________Date ________ 

 

Amt Enc. $_____ (checks payable to WWCDTC) 

 STARTING August 27. 2021  

September 24, 2021 October 22, 2021 Candy Cane Caper 

November 13, 2021 

New Year’s Match 

January 1, 2022 

1st Run Thru Novice ______ Open ______ Ht _______ Utility ______ Ht ______ BN ______ 

2nd Run Thru Novice ______ Open ______ Ht _______ Utility ______ Ht ______ BN ______ 
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